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Dear GES Families,

I would like to thank you for your active participation thus far this school year. First, many of you cheerfully engaged in the getting to know you activity during the whole group session at Back to School Night. I saw some really good connections being made between members of our community! I’d also like to thank you for showing up and coming out to Chipotle last week. We raised $404 from your dining participation. I’d also like to thank new parent, Mr. Ford, father of Nina and Thea for donating $100 cash toward our fundraiser after I spoke with him about the reason behind the school’s restaurant fundraisers. Last, I’d like to thank the numerous families who came out last evening to hear about the reading program at GES/within MCPS before last night’s PTA meeting. Huge kudos to Ms. Taylor, reading specialist, for her thorough presentation. Your active participation is essential because it demonstrates our 

Dates to Remember


shared commitment toward our students 
and creating a cohesive school community. I am so thankful to lead this school filled with such warm and giving community members. #TeamGermantown

GES after–school clubs for the fall/winter semester began yesterday. We have a Math Club (grade 3) hosted by Mrs. Lea, two STEM Clubs hosted by Mrs. Booth (grades 2-3) and Ms. Marino (grades 4-5), and a Reading Club (targeted grade 1 students) hosted by the Ms. Horvath and Mrs. Minehan.  As always, students were enrolled in clubs on a first come basis and we thank our teachers who volunteer beyond their duty day to provide these enrichment activities to our students. 

I invite families, especially those that may be food insecure, to come out this Friday 
		Continued on pg  2…                  Germantown Elementary 19110 Liberty Mill Road   Germantown, MD 20874       Phone: 301-353-8050

GES Website Montgomeryschoolsmd.org/ schools/germantownes/
Contact: Jaime Howenstein 
jaime_b_howenstein@mcpsmd.org

Listserv: Join and stay up-to-date! To sign up, send an email to GES-PTA subscribe@yahoogroups.com or click the Join button on our website www.ges-pta.org


Patriot Newsletter Editor:
Kris daCosta-Warshauer KdacW35@gmail.com

          [image: MC900001544[1]]



Oct 3 	Hearing and Vision Screenings (new grade 1 students)
	Principal Chats K-2 @ 3:00 pm, 3-5 @ 9:35 am
Oct 5	GES Spirit Day
	Early Dismissal @ 1:15 pm 
	Manna Food (mobile) Pop-Up Pantry, 1-3:30 pm
Oct 8	Donuts with Dad, 8:40 – 9:25am
	Open House (until students’ lunchtime)
	Book Fair opens for the week
Oct 9 	Clubs meet
Oct 10 	Walk to School Day
Oct 16	Clubs meet
	Noodles & Company, 4-8 pm (PTA restaurant fundraiser)
Oct 18	No School for PEP students
Oct 22	Fall School Pictures
Oct 23	Grade 5 field trip to Strathmore
Oct 26	PTA Harvest Dance, 7-9 pm
Oct 31	Halloween Parade & Class parties, 2:15 – 3:45 pm



  Principal’s Message continued …
between 1and 3:30pm for our second Pop-Up Pantry hosted by and in collaboration with Manna Food. The mobile unit will bring fresh produce and non-perishable food items to feed 50 GES families/community members. No paperwork or documentation is needed to access this FREE resource. This is one way our school expands its reach to support our community’s varied needs.
The first 5 weeks of school have flown by so very quickly! This time of the year marks the mid-way point in the first quarter. As such, all Germantown students in grades K-5 will bring home an Interim Report on Monday (Oct. 8th). Although interims are not required for MCPS elementary students, we provide the report to serve as a mid-quarter “check-in” to document where each child is performing academically.  Please note that more comprehensive feedback comes via report cards at the end of each quarter.  Please note the following:
· The Progress Report is aligned with the standards-based report card.  
· The two column progress reports do not provide information on student reading levels or mathematics acceleration. 
· Additionally, there may be “blank spaces” due to some concepts that have not yet been taught within this quarter.
· Individual student comments are not included.  
If you need additional information, please contact your child’s teacher directly. 
Being physically active helps support our brain staying active!  As such we support the upcoming Walk to School Day event next week. On Wednesday, October 10th we request your participation in our efforts to support International Walk to School Day. Mr. Burdette will meet, greet and distribute giveaways to our walking GES students.  Parents, walking is also a great bonding activity for your family!
At the end of the month, on October 31st, we will host a Halloween parade and class parties here at school. Here are some important points to consider:
· Students must refrain from wearing costumes that are bloody, scary or have weapons as an accessory;
· Parent classroom volunteers may be needed to help with party set-up;
· Notes should be sent to the teacher in advance of October 31st if you do not want your child to participate in the festivities; and 
· Parents should not park in the bus lane as they participate in the fun. We do not want to block dismissal due to late partygoers. THANKS!

I am signing off for now. Please call (301- 353-8050) or email me (Amy_D_Bryan@mcpsmd.org) if you have a question, comment or concern. 

Take care,

Amy D. Bryan
Principal
Follow me on [image: https://encrypted-tbn0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcT4EFZjy-aLoQf2bztGcyWTJvmL_n6rKIzA7caE9WLS0mHEalxwgg]  @TeamGermantown1

[image: mage result for school safe pick-up zone clipart]Dismissal Reminders:  Parents, please refrain from instructing your child to wait in the front of the school or walk to the side of the school.  We have a number of parents driving into the smaller lot to pick up students.  All students are directed to the car rider area at dismissal. No exceptions will be made…for the safety of our students!






GES Spirit Day 
Friday, October 5th

Wear GES spirit wear (shirts or socks) 
or  red, white and blue clothing
We are one (united), we are Team Germantown!
[image: ]












Spotlight on New Staff
[image: elated image]		 Jessica Gray,  Grade 4/5  SCB teacher 
Childhood:  Montgomery County, MD 
Colleges/Specialization:   Montgomery College and Towson University at the Universities at Shady Grove / dual degree in Elementary Education and Special Education (EESE program).  
Joined MCPS and first teaching experience:  2010 as Math Specialist, Goshen ES
MCPS experiences:  Stonegate ES LFI and 4th Grade General Education; Drew ES  K – Grade 4 SCB teacher
Ms. Gray enjoys singing and playing instruments.  She is currently involved in multiple aspects of the special needs community, including through the Best Buddies program, Montgomery County events, and the Night to Shine Prom.  












Additional School News
International Walk to School Day 2018 – Walk to School Day takes place on Wednesday, October 10, 2018.  It is a global event that involves communities from around the world walking to school on this day.   We, at Germantown ES, have been involved in Walk to School Day for the last 9 years!   We encourage parents and students to walk to school on Wednesday, October 10th.  Walkers can stop by to say hello to Mr. Burdette who will be handing out a small treat to those students who walk on October 10th!

[image: mage result for international walk to school day clipart]    

GES Student Council – 4th and 5th grade students are in the process for running for Student Council officer!  There was an interest meeting held on Tues., Oct. 2 where information was given to students about the various offices and the election process.  The new Student Council Officers will be announced by the end of October!  (submitted by Mrs. Boucher, Student Council Advisor)
Food Drive – In October GES is sponsoring a Food Drive of Manna Food’s Kids Helping Kids.  Students are asked to bring in   food donations between October 15-26.  Be on the lookout for a flyer of most needed items and send in a donation! (submitted by Mrs. Boucher, Student Council Advisor)
Manna Food Center Volunteer opportunity – The GES PTA will host the first of community volunteer opportunity with Manna Food Center on October 23 from 6 to 8 pm.  Seven volunteers are needed to help sort food that evening at the Gaithersburg location. Volunteers can include children over the age of 7.  Interested, please contact Katy Stermer at  kstermer@yahoo.com .

Magnet Programs for 5th Graders:
All grade 5 students should have received a mailing regarding all 4 magnet programs. The process has changed for this year and all grade 5 students will be centrally reviewed and receive a letter regarding their potential candidacy in early October. Those students considered as candidates for a magnet program will take an assessment in November.
Out of consortium students wishing to apply to one of the three choice programs must submit their application by November 2, 2018. To submit this form 5th grade students will log into their Google Gmail account and click on the link to Google Form for choiceMSMC.
You can find out more about the choice programs by attending their open houses.
Loiederman Middle School 	Oct. 3     @	 6:00 p.m.
Parkland Middle School	Oct. 17   @  6:00 p.m.
Argyle Middle School		Oct. 24   @  6:00 p.m.

In addition, parents may choose to attend one of the Middle School options fairs.
Kennedy High school		Oct. 4    @	7:00 p.m.
Gaithersburg High School	Oct. 15  @	7:00 p.m.

If you have any questions please contact Jennifer Atanda, School Counselor, Jennifer_T_Atanda@mcpsmd.org, 301-353-8050.

 PTA News

Welcome, Germantown Elementary School Families!
Our children have officially completed their first month of the new school year and each parent has helped make their first month a success! Many thanks to the GES Administration for a highly informative Back-to-School-Night (BTSN). Many thanks to the teachers and staff for welcoming the children to a new school year with excitement. My daughter loved the bubbles given to her by her thoughtful teacher!
Many of you signed up for the PTA at the BTSN, but if you were not able to, you may find membership forms at the PTA bulletin near the entrance of the school. You may provide your completed form and payment in a sealed envelope to the front office staff.  Prizes waiting for more PTA members to join (pg. 10)!  Our bulletin board will be filled with updates throughout the year, so please take time to check it out. You may also visit the PTA website at ges-pta.org and download our App on Android and iPhone. 
In September, we had a great turn-out at the Boo Hoo Breakfast hosted for Kindergarten parents and the welcome back breakfast hosted for the teachers.  Many thanks to PTA volunteers Melissa, Lourdes, and the other invaluable volunteers who assisted these coordinators at both events. Kudos to Nigel, Tisha, Lourdes, Becky for their assistance at BTSN! A big shout-out to GES PTA Vice President, Melaku, for coordinating the GES Fundraiser at Chipotle. Thanks to Megan for coordinating the Spirit Wear orders – the Patriots shirts are much anticipated. Last, but certainly not least, thank you to Kris for putting together our Patriots Newsletter! All of the volunteers’ efforts made the month of September a success. 
A few exciting reminders for the month of October:
[image: ttps://johannakarn.files.wordpress.com/2014/03/readingpage.gif]The Fall Book Fair will be held October 8-12. As we all know, books are the doorway to children’s imagination and learning. Your kids will love the book selection this year!  See the flyer on pg. 9 in this issue for shopping details.  Book fair coordinator Lourdes Pesseh is in need of more volunteers  https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E044CADAD2FA2FF2-fall

Next week on Monday morning, October 8 at 8:40 a.m. – Donuts for Dads. GES Dads and kids please join us for a special breakfast in honor of special dads!  Please note the time previously printed on the Calendar of Events distributed at BTSN was incorrect.  Meet with the GES Dads at 8:40 am.  


[image: mage result for donuts for dad clipart]  
        [image: mage result for pasta bowl clipart]Tuesday October 16:  Support your school PTA with dinner at Noodles & Company in Germantown.   Noodles & Company will donate portion of the sales served between 4 – 8 pm.  


   [image: mage result for fall harvest dance clipart]  Family FUN night:  Harvest Dance on Friday, October 26 (7 – 9 pm).  Students, parents and staff are welcome to join with us in their costumes!  This popular event is a fundraiser.  Minimal admission fees charged for PTA members and non-members.  Pizza, drinks, and drinks will be available for purchase.  Volunteers interested to help with the Harvest Dance, please contact Renee Walker  at  renee_m_walker@yahoo.com



Going forward:
[image: mage result for school yearbook images]Want to see your child in the yearbook?  Help us during the school year by submitting pictures for consideration to gesyearbooks@yahoo.com  We are looking for pictures clicked from:  
· First day of school
· Field Trips (be sure to include grade and location)
· sporting GES spirit wear
· Class parties
· GES events



 
 
  [image: elated image]    PTA meetings will be on the first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. unless otherwise notified.  



If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to e-mail me at  LLydiaRose@aol.com.  I hope to meet everyone throughout the school year.
Sincerely yours,[image: mage result for Noodles and company logo]
PTA restaurant fundraiser!
Take a break from cooking, treat yourself and your family at Noodles & Company in Neelsville Village Center, Germantown.  The restaurant will donate a % of sales to GES. 
Tuesday, October 16
4 – 8 pm


Lydia Rose	
GES PTA President        


[image: ]
Earn money for GES!
Collect and bring Box Top labels 
to your child’s teacher!







[image: ] A note from Melissa Matchett, Hospitality chair:  Special thanks to the following volunteers for helping me make the Boo Hoo Breakfast enjoyable:  Lydia Rose, Lourdes Pesseh, Hiranthie Webster, Harry Matchett, and Cynthia Steele. It was great to meet the new Kindergarten Parents and welcome them to GES!

    
Opportunities to support your school through Fundraising
We are always trying to find ways for you, as a GES parent to support our school community.  Fundraising during the school year helps to offset the costs and expenses of GES events, class field trips, and Staff/Teacher Appreciations.  
Eating out:  once a month, sponsoring restaurants donate a portion of their sales to GES and the PTA.  GES Principal Bryan and GES PTA make announcements and reminders in the GES APP, telephone messages, GES Email Updates, Patriot newsletters and handouts in the students’ red folder.  Treat your family to dinner prepared at or from the restaurant!  
Shopping;  complete your groceries errand at local Giants food stores.  Register your Giants rewards card to select GES to participate in the A+ School Rewards Program.  Many of the packaged food products at any store have BoxTop labels.  Even paper products – toilet paper, Kleenex – have BoxTop labels.  Give the cutting and collecting task to your child to bring the BoxTop labels to school!
On-Line Shopping:  when you place orders with Amazon Smile, a percentage of the proceeds are donated to GES and the PTA.  Please select GES as the designated organization.  
Entertainment:  need creative ideas for friends get together or family outings on a budget?   CertifiKid has plenty of fun connections and a parent blog on their experiences.  Try it, you won’t regret it!  Please use the promo code printed on the flyer on pg. 8
And don’t forget the students’ favorite of all… Scholastic Book Fairs!
         [image: ttps://m.media-amazon.com/images/G/01/x-locale/paladin/email/charity/2018/Smile_BTS_v2_Email_1.2._CB1533138223_.png]
Purchase with purpose. Amazon donates to Germantown Elementary School PTA when you shop for back to school supplies at smile.amazon.com.
	[image: ]
[image: ]





Dear Parents and Families:

Reading for pleasure unlocks the power of  information and imagination and helps children discover who they are.  
Tips on how to help children develop stronger reading skills and a love for reading:
· Set the example. Let children see you read.
· Have a collection of books in your home. Update this collection routinely to keep pace with changing tastes and reading skills.
· Support our school’s Book Fair. Allow your children to choose their own books to read. 
Our Scholastic Book Fair is a reading event that brings the books kids want to read right into our school. It has a wonderful selection of engaging and affordable books for every reading level. Please make plans to visit our Book Fair and be involved     in shaping your child’s reading habits. 
Book Fair Dates & Times
	Monday
Oct. 8
Donuts for Dads/Open House 
	Tuesday
Oct. 9
Family Night
	Wednesday
Oct. 10
	Thursday
Oct. 11
	Friday
Oct. 12

	9am – 10am 
11:45am - 1:15pm
3pm – 4:30pm

	9am – 10am
11:45am - 1:15pm
3pm – 7pm

	9am – 10am
11:45am - 1:15pm
3pm – 4:30pm

	9am – 10am
11:45am - 1:15pm
3pm – 4:30pm

	9am – 10am
11:45am - 1:15pm
3pm – 4:30pm


We look forward to seeing you and your family at our Book Fair!
Remember, all purchases benefit our PTA!  And since the PTA is running the Book Fair, there is NO TAX on purchases but we also need LOTS of help in order to be successful.
[bookmark: _Hlk483954265]We need Volunteers to help make this a SUCCESS !  Sign up to help at: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e044cadad2fa2ff2-fall
© 2016 Scholastic Inc. 13272 • 180103
Permission to reproduce this item is granted by Scholastic Book Fairs®.

[image: mage result for PTA membership drive clipart]

We want to increase our current membership of 77 
by 100% to 154 by October 17!
 
Individuals and families that help us to meet that goal by joining the PTA 
by October 17 will be entered into a raffle for a chance to win 1 of 5 
$20 Amazon Gift Cards!!!
If you already signed up, your name will be included 
in the Membership Drive Raffle. 

The GES class with the highest percentage of individuals/families that have joined the PTA by October 17 will also earn a cookie jar treat by the end of the month.

Our PTA looks forward to partnering with you and our school staff                 to enrich your child’s school experience. 

Questions?  Contact 
Tisha Chrobak, PTA Membership Chair, chrobaktisha@gmail.com      


     
Patriot Student of the Month  
(September 2018)

	Kindergarten
	
	Fourth Grade
	

	Mrs. Malek
	Alicia
	Mrs. Kahn
	Sevval 

	Mrs. Savino
	Jacob 
	Mr. Kaigler
	Nadia 

	Mrs. Wysong
	Alexandra 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	First Grade 
	
	Fifth Grade
	

	Ms. Horvath
	Jordan  
	Mrs. Boucher
	Jasmine 

	Mrs. Minehan
	Armando 
	Ms. Marino
	Zoe 

	Mrs. Rockovich
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Chloe
	
	

	
	
	SCB
	

	Second Grade
	
	Ms. Farrell
	Eliisa 

	Mrs. Booth
	Khlevlan
	Ms. Gray
	Shaylee 

	Mrs. Edmundson
	Lillian 
	
	

	Mrs. Kissal
	Nicole
	PEP 5 Hour (Mrs. Ho)
	

	
	
	PEP Classic (Mrs. McKenzie)
	

	Third Grade
	
	PEP Pilot (Mrs. McKenzie)
	

	Mrs. Brown
	ThienDinh 
	
	

	Mrs. Lea
	Winning 
	Peacemaker of the Week
	Abdel 

	
	
	Patrol of the Week
	Maalik 


[image: mage result for row of pumpkins clipart]




FREE AND REDUCED MEALS APPLICATION FORMS
ONLINE FARMS APPS ARE LIVE!
www.MySchoolApps.com 
is NOW OPEN for parents to complete and submit 
the 2018-2019 Online application for Free and Reduced-Price Meals!
Households that complete an online application DO NOT need to submit a paper application.
Meal benefit eligibility from last year will remain current only through early October 2018 OR until a 2018-2019 application is processed.  Students who received meal benefits last year must have a new application approved by October 12th in order to continue receiving free or reduced-price meals.  Students may use their eligibility from the previous school year until a new application is approved or mid-October, whichever comes first.  
Beginning October 15th, all students who do not have an approved application for the current year must pay for meals until a new application is processed.


MCPS Parent Academy (English and Spanish) 
The MCPS Parent Academy has kicked off its fall season on September 24. Parents/guardians and members of the community are invited to participate in these free workshops that provide information, resources, tools, and tips to support your child’s success in school. Don’t miss this season of workshops, which will be offered on a range of topics, including college and career planning, study skills, cybersafety and social media, and positive communication. 

Parent Academy workshops are free. Childcare and interpretation services are provided upon request. A full list of courses is available on the Parent Academy website.

Academia para Padres de MCPS
La Academia para Padres de MCPS inició su temporada de otoño el 24 de septiembre. Los padres/guardianes y miembros de la comunidad están invitados a participar en estos talleres gratuitos que brindan información, recursos, herramientas y consejos para apoyar el éxito de sus hijos en la escuela. No se pierda esta temporada de talleres, que tratarán una variedad de temas, que incluyen planificación universitaria y profesional, destrezas de estudio, ciberseguridad y redes sociales y comunicación positiva. 

Los talleres de la Academia para Padres son gratuitos. Se ofrecerán servicios de cuidado infantil y de interpretación de idiomas a pedido. Una lista completa de los talleres está a disposición en el sitio web de la Academia para Padres.




 Study English on Saturdays
Registration and testing for Saturday English 
October 6, 2018 at 9:30am
Space is limited!

For any updates, please visit our website at
 http://www.montgomerycountymd.gov/gilchrist/programs_and_services.html 
[image: Saturday English Fall 2018]
Provided for informational purposes only, not endorsed by Germantown ES and/or MCPS
Provided for informational purposes only, not endorsed by Germantown ES and/or MCPS
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You can make a difference
When you shop for back to school supplies at Q
smile.amazon.com Amazon donates.

You shop. Amazon donates.
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CertifiKID

Where Families Explore, Play & Save™

SHOP

FOR LOCAL FAMILY FUN AT UP TO 50% OFF &

EARN

$5 FOR YOUR ORGANIZATION—UNLIMITED TIMES!

Sign up for free on CertifiKiID.com, and use promo code
PATRIOTS at checkout for up to 50% off farmes,
festivals, holiday events, activities, camps, classes,
entertainment, unique gifts, restaurants and more!

For every purchase of $20+ on CertifiKID.com using your
organization's promo code, $5 will be contributed to
your fundraising efforts.

Please share this promo code with your friends and
family. There's no limit on how much we can raise!
HURRY! This promotion ends June 15, 2019.

Use your organization's promo code on unlimited purchases!

www.certifikid.com
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Registration: Saturday, October 6 at 9:30 am until classes are full.
Fee:Free
Class Dates: Saturdays, October 13 — December 8, 2018
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